PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

JUNE 9, 2016
The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in a Special Session on the 9th day of June, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. at 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor


George Rivera

Council members:
John Widger, Julie Martin, Debe Wright, Cynthia Thompson, Joe Jones

City Secretary:
Sylvia R. Trevino


City Attorney:

Jason Mann


City Staff:

A. R. Garcia, Police Chief

1) CALL TO ORDER – Mayor Rivera called the meeting to order.

2)
      PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – Mayor Rivera led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3) RESOLUTION APPROVED AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION TO THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR FOR THE BODY WORN CAMERA PROJECT GRANT
Officer Cody Hunt, representing Chief Garcia, explained the grant would be used towards the purchase of additional body cameras.  There are times when there are not enough to go around especially when they are used by officers on every shift. In addition, the request would be to purchase a ‘stand-alone’ server with a 2-3TB hard drive for the cameras.  The videos from the cameras are being downloaded to an existing server that serves as the main memory for the street security cameras.  Because of this, the memory becomes full very quickly causing retention issues.

The preliminary allocation is for $5,500 and requires a 25% match.  The maximum project budget would be $6,875.
Some discussion followed regarding negotiating a reduction in the grant.  The maximum grant implies equipping 10 police officers and video storage.  But if there are fewer officers then the amount could be reduced.  Officer Hunt was asked to seek clarification on this.

A comment was made that the match come from the vehicle seizure funds.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the resolution as written and authorize the City Secretary to make a budget adjustment for the full amount of $6,875 on the expense side until the grant money comes in.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:07 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Jones and a second by Councilwoman Thompson.

____________________________

George Rivera, Mayor

Attest:

___________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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